Town and Gown Commission
May 19, 2010
Minutes

Present: Jim Gray (Co-Chair), Peggy Henson, Lance Broeking, Craig Hardin, Barb Rackers, Fred Jones, Bob Kelly, Tony Blanton, Keith Gaines, Lisa Higgins-Hord, Linda Gorton, and David Hayse. Guest Speaker Krista Greathouse.
1) Lisa Higgins-Hord began the meeting at 4:05 pm and welcomed members and had current members share their thoughts and ideas regarding Town & Gown. 
Action: No action taken
2) Minutes of April 21, 2010 meeting reviewed.  
Action: Corrected date on minutes printout to April 21, 2010. Minutes approved; Motion by Lisa Higgins-Hord, seconded by Jim Gray. 
3) Guest speaker Krista Greathouse presented copies of a PowerPoint presentation to the group.  
Action: Krista summarized four areas of the “Spotlight Downtown Lexington World Equestrian Games (WEG) 2010” program.

a) Spotlight Lexington Goals:

i) Entertain Visitors.
ii) Engage Community.

iii) Promote Lexington/Kentucky.

iv) Host an Arts & Cultural Festival – with over 40 artists.

b) Pin Program – attendees can purchase wearable pins for $5 that get discounts at local vendors. 
c) Brown Forman Partnership – will create unified marketing materials for local businesses. 

d) General WEG Update:

i) 60 Countries participating.
ii) 963 Athletes.

iii) 850 Horses.

iv) 250,000 tickets have been sold.

v) 61% of hotel availability has been booked.

Lisa Higgins-Hord asked about parking: Primary (fee based) parking will be located near adjacent to the Horse Park with mass transit shuttling. Krista will email map above PowerPoint presentation to Lisa. 
4) Tony Blanton provided a handout for the Office of Off-Campus Student Services and noted that he is working with a vendor to create a “Housing Availability Website.” The contract for the website is being reviewed by the UK Legal department. 

Action: Tony Blanton summarized the Office of Off-Campus Student Services three main focuses:

a) Skill Development, Student Independence, and Good Citizenship.

b) Community Outreach Partnerships.

c) Services Related to Off-Campus Housing.
5) Officer Keith Gaines, LFUCG Division of Police, reported that his division was working in conjunction with Tony Blanton regarding the student housing program to evaluate properties for certification when listed on the “Housing Availability Website.”  It is not a requirement for property owners to be evaluated, but doing so should provide and economic incentive to be in compliance (higher scoring properties will be more attractive to renters). The certification program is not finalized, but near completion. It will be finalized by Fall 2010 if not sooner. Town & Gown members inquired of recent incidents in the Oldham Ct. neighborhood. Officer Gaines reported that only 2 burglaries were tracked and one was suspicious enough to doubt the validity of it being random.
6) No New business. June 16th Meeting cancelled. 

7) Agenda for Next (July) meeting:

a) New Zoning Amendment summary requested. Chris King was given as best contact to give this report.

b) Updates from Officer Keith Gaines on street closings for WEG.
c) Updates requested on the Student Government Association (SGA) staff.

d) Updates for FUSION requested.

8) Meeting adjourned at 5:27pm.
Next Meeting:  July 21, 2010at 4 p.m. at Maxwell Street Presbyterian Church Library. 

